
  

   

 

  
 
 
 

Friday 12th June 2025 

Letter 34 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Next Week at School 

Monday 16th June      12.30 Year 6 ‘Unwind’ group 
3.00pm Drumming club performance to the school  
3.20pm KS2 Mr Scaife sports club  

Tuesday 17th June      English visit to school with a phonics focus  
10.00am Drone footage being filmed of the school for the new website 

Wednesday 18th June    6.45am Year 6 leave for London residential  
Y3/4 Mini tennis competition  
6.00pm Karate Club (external provider) 

Thursday 19th June      Year 6 London residential  

Friday 20th June      KS2 Celebration assembly 
3.20pm Mr Darcy After School Football club 
7.00pm approx. Y6 return to school   

 

The weekly letter is now also on the school website under the newsletter tab.  

Attendance for each year group this week is:  Well done this week to both Year 3 and year 6 for 
the highest attendance in school with 100%. 
 
Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your 

child is absent. 
If you don’t contact us, we will call you and work 

down our contact list.  
If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your 

house to do a welfare check. 

Reception 96.4% Year 4 90.8% 

Year 1 96% Year 5 97.4% 

Year 2 99.3% Year 6 100% 

Year 3 100% Whole School  96.4% 

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn  
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth 

 

Well done to our Year 4 and Year 1 children who have completed their statutory assessments this week. 

Year 1 had phonics assessments where they read 32 words, some nonsense words and some real words. 

Year 4 had to complete multiplication questions on a computer for the multiplication assessment, showing 

how well they know their times tables right the way up to 12x12.  

 

YEAR 6 CHILDREN RESIDENTIAL VISIT TO LONDON 

This is a first trial of this educational visit which is a total contrast to our Year 4 residential organised by a 

specialist school travel company. They are doing some amazing things such as seeing ‘The Lion King’, 

visiting the Science Museum, Natural History Museum, London Eye, a river cruise and the tower of London.   

We hope our Year 6 children have a super time on their residential at the end of the week. Thank you to Mr 

Paterson, Mr Fenn and Mrs Perez for accompanying our children.  If our children love this, we will look to 

offer this next year too.  

 

 

 

 

June - Article 2 

All children have these rights, no 

matter who they are or where in  

the world they live. 

 



  

   

 

 

 

CHICKEN POX  

We have a couple of cases of Chicken pox at the moment. Please google the symptoms and keep a close 

eye on your child if they have not had chicken pox before.  

 

SCHOOL SHOES TOWARDS THE END OF TERM  

A few parents have spoken to me about their child wearing trainers since their child’s feet have grown and 

school shoes are too small, as we come to the end of the year. Please do not buy new school shoes before 

the end of term since we do find our children can have growth spurt over the summer holidays. Please 

speak to us if your child needs to wear trainers and please just try and have as dark coloured trainers as 

possible.  

 

YEAR 3/4 SPORTSHALL ATHLETICS COMPETITION  

On Wednesday afternoon, it was the turn of our Year 3/4 athletics team to take part in the Northallerton 

Schools SportsHall Athletics Competition at the Leisure Centre. 

Twenty-six children took part for our school, and everyone gave their absolute best, as well as having a 

thoroughly enjoyable afternoon of running, jumping and throwing. 

We didn't win any medals on this occasion, but all our team members performed really well, especially 

considering that many were taking part in an athletics event for the first time. Our children showed an 

excellent attitude and very positive behaviour too, and we are very proud of them all. 

 

FANTASTIC FOOTBALLERS 

It is always lovely to celebrate achievements in our Friday assembly from outside of school.  We have been 

very proud to hear this week of some brilliant news about two of our sporting stars in Year 5 and 6.   

 

Sophie in Year 5 has been invited to join the England Football’s ‘Girl’s 

Emerging Talent Centre’ in Middlesborough at u12.  Only a very few 

girls have been selected, so it a huge honour.  Well done Sophie; we 

look forward to hearing about your progress!  

 

Teddy Miller in Year 6 has signed his forms with Leeds 

United, to become a fully signed-up member of their 

academy squad.  Coaches have commented on his 

exceptional talent coupled with his brilliant determination 

towards the game.  Again, we are very proud and look 

forward to seeing what the future holds.  Here he is signing 

his forms and with his shirt at Elland Road!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM AFTER SCHOOL CLUB - REMINDER  



  

   

 

If you need the after-school club on the last day of term, please can you book it now, well in advance. 

School finishes earlier at 2.30pm, we will be open as there are enough children needing it to be open.   

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Fiona Sharp 

 

 

 

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – WE WILL ADD MORE AS THEY OCCUR 

Date Event 

Tuesday 17th June  English Hub visit day 3  

Wednesday 18th June  Y3/4 Mini-tennis competition  
Year 6 Residential visit to London to Friday 20th June 

Monday 23rd June  Year 1 Educational visit  
KS2 Sports afternoon   

Tuesday 24th June  5.45pm New Reception Parents Information evening  

Thursday 26th June  KS1 and Reception sports afternoon  

Monday 30th June  Year 6 Richmond School transition day 1  

Tuesday 1st July  Year 6 Richmond School transition day 2 

Wednesday 2nd July  Year 6 SFX School transition day 1  

Thursday 3rd July  Year 6 SFX School transition day 2 

Friday 4th July  Governor and Areté school visit 

Saturday 5th July  FOBS Summer fair  

Monday 7th July to lunch time Friday 11th July  Year 6 Thirsk Secondary transition day  

Tuesday 8th July  Year 6 Bedale High School transition day 1  

Wednesday 9th July  Year 6 Bedale High School transition day 2 
Y 1/2 Multi-skills competition  

Thursday 10th July Year 6 Northallerton School transition day 1  
Whole school transition morning 1 

Friday 11th July  Year 6 Northallerton School transition day 2 
Whole school transition morning 2 

Tuesday 15th July  2.00pm Y6 Leavers afternoon tea   
5.45pm Governor meeting 6  

Wednesday 16th July  Year 5 Festival fun day at Northallerton School and Sixth Form  

Friday 18th July  2.30pm Break up for the summer holidays  

 


